
TO: Freddie Mac Sellers  January 14, 2021 | 2021-1 

SUBJECT: EXTENSION OF TEMPORARY FLEXIBILITIES RELATED TO COVID-19 

We continue to work closely with Fannie Mae under the guidance and direction of the FHFA to address the ongoing 

economic implications and uncertainty related to the coronavirus disease (COVID-19) pandemic and its impacts on 

Borrowers and the Mortgage origination process. 

In Bulletin 2020-47, we extended the effective date for some previously announced temporary flexibilities for 
Mortgages with Application Received Dates through January 31, 2021. We are further extending the effective date 
for Mortgages with Application Received Dates through February 28, 2021 for the following: 

• Employed income – 10-day pre-closing verification flexibilities announced in Bulletin 2020-5

• Appraisal and GreenCHOICE Mortgage® flexibilities announced in Bulletins 2020-5, 2020-8 and 2020-11

• Condominium Project flexibilities announced in Bulletin 2020-11

• Power of attorney (POA) flexibilities announced in Bulletin 2020-8

We have also updated our COVID-19 Selling FAQs to address year-to-date profit and loss statements and remove 

several FAQs pertaining to post-funding quality control flexibilities that are no longer in effect. 

As a reminder, Sellers may continue to use the temporary POA flexibilities announced in Bulletin 2020-8, or they may 

use the updated requirements that were included in Bulletin 2020-45. Refer to Bulletin 2020-47 for differences 

between the COVID-19 temporary POA requirements and the POA requirements.  

Also, the temporary Selling requirements and guidance announced in Bulletins 2020-5 and 2020-8 (and extended until 

further notice in Bulletin 2020-35) and the guidance announced in Bulletin 2020-14 remain in effect.  

ADDITIONAL RESOURCES 

We encourage Sellers to review the following resources: 

• Freddie Mac Single-Family web page on COVID-19

• Freddie Mac Selling FAQs related to COVID-19

• The Center for Disease Control’s web page on COVID-19

• The Appraisal Foundation’s Appraiser Qualifications and Standards Q&As

• The Appraisal Institute’s Coronavirus-related Direction for Appraisers

• National Association of Realtors Coronavirus Guide for Realtors

https://sf.freddiemac.com/faqs/covid-19-selling-related-frequently-asked-questions
https://sf.freddiemac.com/about/covid19
https://sf.freddiemac.com/faqs/covid-19-selling-related-frequently-asked-questions
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html
https://www.appraisalfoundation.org/imis/TAF/Standards/Q_As/TAF/QAs.aspx
https://www.appraisalinstitute.org/ano/ai-issues-coronavirus-related-direction-for-appraisers/?pg=2&F_All=y
https://www.nar.realtor/coronavirus-a-guide-for-realtors
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CONCLUSION 

We appreciate the support that Sellers continue to extend to Borrowers coping with hardships attributed to COVID-19. If 
you have any questions about the changes announced in this Bulletin, please contact your Freddie Mac representative or 
call the Customer Support Contact Center at 800-FREDDIE. 

Sincerely, 

 
 
Danny Gardner 
Senior Vice President, Client and Community Engagement 
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